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COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

CHAIRMAN MIKE GILCHRIST +27 11-792-0367 +27 72-798-6976 mikegilchristhome@gmail.com 

VICE CHAIRMAN NORMAN BULL +27 11-849-1113 +27 83-469-6883 normanb0147@gmail.com 

TREASURE ED GRONDEL   +27 82-492-2755 edgrondel@iafrica.com 

REGALIA MARK HIRST   +27 82-459-2124 markhi@lenovo.com, 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY EDDIE STEELE +27 11-680-8421 +27 72-270-9557 esteele@fugroairborne.co.za 

EVENTS CO-ORDINATOR ROB McLEOD +27 11-704-1786 +27 82-358-7733 buccleuchss@telkomsa.net 

EDITOR ELAINE CASTLEMAINE   +27 84-318-4822 elainecastlemaine@gmail.com 

DISTRIBUTION JOHN CROWTHER   +27 83-950-1934 johncr@hotmail.co.za 

VICTOR LUDORUM POINTS HARRY FAIRLEY   +27 72-997-7851 elainecastlemaine@gmail.com 

SPARES ADMINISTRATOR 

RENE DE VILLIERS +27 11-680-3124 +27 83-317-4339 triumphclubspares@telkomsa.net 

SAMCA REPRESENTATIVE 

DOOR PRIZES 

DAVE SAWYER +27 11-314-2666 +27 82-779-1606 fourways@cashconverters.co.za 

 

JOHN CRAIG +27 11-314-1400 +27 82-901-1504 john@wreckerscivils.co.za 

 

MARKETING GARY BOOYENS +27 11-896-3192 +27 82-445-5111 gcb@netactive.co.za 

 

 

Please note that all contributions to the newsletter should be directed to Elaine ï  

e-mail address elainecastlemaine@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

EDITORôS NOTE: 

 

I need feedback from members.  Please let me know who attended the following runs that the TSCC 

were invited to ï I would also like some pictures and stories: 

 

Lichtenburg Track Day on 29
th
 March 2014 

Annual Dambusters Run with the Sunbeam Sports Car Club, South Africa on the 1
st
 May, 2014. 

BAE visit on 28
th
 May 2014 together with the MG Club 

Pretoria Club Gymkhana on 25
th
 May 2014. 

 

 

Please note that the dates on photos of the National Gathering pictures that Harry and I took show 

the date of 2013 instead of 2014 this is because the camera date has never been set by us. (I thought 

I was a whizz kid but alas I found out that Iôm not) 
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CHAIRMANôS REPORT 
 

 
 

This report has been written whilst nursing the mother of a cold and flu and of all places, Kruger 

Park. So thereôs a good chance some this may not make any sense at all.  Thank heavens for 

Corenza C. 

 

We lost two very dear friends within the Triumph Club in Johannesburg. Donald McDonald and 

soon after, Chris Ferreira. It was to their good testimony that their funeral services were well 

attended. We shall miss them terribly. Obituaries will be found further on in the newsletter. 
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Chris Ferreira 
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It was very pleasing to hear that Wendy Hay was sufficiently strong and brave enough (after her 

back op) to travel to KZN for the Nationals. It paid off too because she told me the event was one of 

the best ever! Since our two centres in Gauteng have strong ties, I find it quite fitting to mention 

that Helen Flynn has made a remarkable recovery and was able to attend the Nationals too. 

 

I have had fun adding plenty of photos this time; photos tell a better story than my diatribe. 

 

We had a fairly good turnout of Triumphs at the March Piston Ring Swop Meeting. Wow, was it 

busy! Our numbers were bolstered by the Pretoria Centre and once we had found our way through 

the traffic jam within the grounds, our demarcated parking was spacious and relaxing,  
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Notwithstanding the long Kikuyu grass; surely the organisers could have attended to that? This was 

a first outing for Gerald Habigôs refurbished TR3A that Harry Fairley has been busy on. 

Always popular and with impressive numbers of Triumphs again, Angelaôs Picnic was held in the 

first week of April. This and the Piston Ring gave the public a chance to appreciate our beloved cars 

on a large scale. Next year we shall have to request more parking space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shortly before members departed for the Nationals we had a photographic presentation of the Air & 

Space Museum in Washington ï thatôs the big one adjacent Dulles International Airport for the 

April Noggin. 

Reports flowing in from all members who attend the KZN Nationals expressed the same view: Most 

enjoyable and very well done! Congratulations must go to you David Blair and the crew for all the 

effort applied to this special long weekend. I understand that a number of our trusty steeds didnôt 

make their destination for one reason or another. I can sympathise with you since Iôve been there 

and done that. Hopefully the arrangements for getting your cars home without harm were 

satisfactory. Iôm told that the next National Gathering will be hosted by Cape Town and held in 

Oudsthoorn. Surely by then I should have wheels and attend that one. 

I delayed writing the last part of the report to attend the Pretoria-organised Annual Driving 

Gymkhana at Rafters Pub, East of Pretoria. Clearly our Johannesburg members donôt like 

participating in this event since I was the only one there. (This will allow me to forge way ahead in 

the Victor Ludorum points). It is really is an enjoyable outing and Iôm grateful to Terry Murphy for 

loaning his car to me for the driving test ï time trail with a plate and tennis ball, all placed on the 

bonnet. There are very few venues that can offer the space for the competition with a veranda 

restaurant overlooking the proceedings. After driving Terryôs V8 TR7, I had another try in Bill 

Flynnôs TR7 Coupe. Both cars went very well. Thanks guys. Adding some flair, the ladies took part 

too. I was a chance also to meet some of the MG guys to the mix. 
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We can look forward to three events on the horizon: The Highland Games at Glenburn Lodge in 

June. It is anticipated that this will be a big extravaganza, a lot of spectators and a great opportunity 

to display of cars to people of all ages. We have proclaimed the day Saturday 21
st
 June (by a show 

of hands at the last noggin) to be an official run. Please join Rob McLeod by wearing the right attire 

for the day ï nothing above the knees will be accepted however. If you fancy tossing the caber, 

lifting heavy objects above your heed or whiskey tasting, be there! 

 

The annual Inter-Marque Quiz sponsored by Classic and Performance Car ï Africa magazine is in 

early July where our team of four boffins will be testing their knowledge on motoring against 

fifteen other clubs at Old Eds in Houghton. A couple of green-backs in my back pocket might win 

your team the Classic and Performance Car Mag shield since Iôm setting the questions.   Your 

support for the team is required here é and you can participate too. Triumph Pretoria won last year. 

 

John Crowther has kindly stepped in to organise a picnic run to the Miniature Steam Locomotive 

Club in Roodepoort and Rob McLeod has suggested a return to visit the Sammy Marks Museum, a 

real treat. I would like to add that we may be accompanied by the Jaguar Club; they might join us 

occasionally on other runs too. 

 

Nols Pienaar is organising a celebration of the 40
th
 anniversary of the TR7. Iôm told that some cars 

from KZN and Bloemfontein are keen to travel for this, as is any other Centre around South Africa. 

The event will be in Pretoria and we are proposing the following: 

Jo'burg and Pretoria combined:  30.    KZN    8.  Bloemfontein     2.   TOTAL     40  

The best news for last, and that is Arthur and Amanda Wassenaar have done it and got the tee-shirt. 

That is their participation in the 2014 Mille Miglia in their Triumph TR3. I think one expression 

that they might use in their report will be óEPICô. 

 

Read a full report in the Classic and Performance Car ï Africa magazine soon. Congratulations.     

You are both welcome to chat about your adventure at one of our noggins when convenient. 

Congratulations on such a fine resulté And of course Car No. 421. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  


